Westmoreland Town Board
Public Hearing-Time Warner Franchise Agreement

Regular Meeting

March 8, 2010

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called to order a Public Hearing concerning the franchise agreement between the Town of Westmoreland and Time Warner N.Y. Cable d/b/a Time Warner Cable.

“Notice of Public Hearing

Time Warner Franchise Renewal Agreement for the Town of Westmoreland

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town of Westmoreland will hold a Public Hearing on March 8, 2010 at 6:45 p.m. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, Oneida County, New York regarding renewal of the cable television franchise agreement by and between the Town of Westmoreland and Time Warner Cable.
A copy of the agreement is available for public inspection during normal business hours at the Town of Westmoreland Clerk’s office, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, NY.  At such public hearing, all persons will be given an opportunity to be heard.  Written and oral statements will be taken at that time.  Time limitations may be imposed for each oral statement, if necessary.

Dated: March 1, 2010






By Order of the Westmoreland Town Board







Town of Westmoreland”

Present at the Public Hearing were Town Councilmen Kenneth Eisnor, Charles Hebbard, David Husted and Hubert Pritchard.  

Supervisor Sydoriw asked for input, there being no one wishing to speak, he declared the Public Hearing closed at 6:55 P.M.

Supervisor Sydoriw called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.  He asked all those present to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. Present were Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy, Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young, Codes Officer Terry Williamson, Sole Assessor Bernard Szarek, Town Attorney Gregory Mattacola, Senior Library Clerk Riley McFadden and Planning Chairman Mark Crane.

The Supervisor then adjourned the regular meeting to allow any public comment.  There was no one present wishing to speak.  Supervisor Sydoriw stated that the Board wished to honor Leo Shepherd, who retired in December 2009, after serving the Town as Westmoreland Water District meter reader for twenty years.  Present for the plaque presentation were Leo Shepherd, his wife Margery and daughter Mary.  A picture to memorialize this occurrence was taken by Mr. Szarek.  Councilperson Pritchard stated that this should be published in the paper.
Supervisor Sydoriw reconvened to the regular Board meeting.  There was no County Legislator’s present.

The Supervisor asked for the Highway report.  Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy reported that the Roadside Mowing Agreement with Oneida County needs to be reviewed and signed.  The Highway Superintendent wished to advertise for bids for a one (1) ton, 2500, 4X4 dump pickup truck, with an aluminum box.  The Boy Scouts have approached the Highway Department regarding an Eagle Scout project for six (6) participants.  The Highway Superintendent suggested painting wood fences in the Bartlett Cemetery and the Quaker Cemetery.  Councilperson Eisnor questioned the status of the International Plow.  The Highway Superintendent said that he will be taking the truck to Allied Spring.  The plow is not turning to the left at present.  The truck is under warranty and he believes that they should come here to ascertain problems.  He does not want to take it to Harrisville.  
40 After discussion a motion to authorize the advertising of bids for a one (1) ton,3500, 4X4 dump pickup with aluminum dump box, to be opened April 12, 2010 at 7:10 P.M. was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Husted.  All Board members present voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.  

The white truck will go and #5 will be used to haul the mowers from place to place.  The Supervisor thanked the Highway Superintendent for his report.  The Highway Superintendent mentioned that he has also received the Highway Striping Agreement with the County.

Supervisor Sydoriw asked for the Assessor’s report.  Sole Assessor Bernard Szarek reported that he had completed the field work.  He went to the County to update the maps, they should be in shortly.  He is working on values for new construction.  Warren is working on data entry and exemptions.  He will be attending the Oneida County Assessor’s meeting in March.  The Supervisor thanked the Sole Assessor and requested the Codes report.

Building Codes Officer Terry Williamson stated very slow time, he received a site plan application, and area variance application and storage permit which total $320.00.

The Supervisor thanked the Codes Officer, and the Water Districts monthly report was presented.
Month: February

Date: February 28, 2010

February 9th – Received a call from Jim Wharram telling me that he couldn’t get either one of the chlorinators to come on and the chlorine residual was getting low. I went down to the pump house and found that number 1 chlorinator was only pumping about once every 35 seconds. We rebuilt the chlorinator and injector line, and switched from well #2 to well #1. This did the trick – working fine now. We will need to keep an eye on well #2 as to why I was getting low water pressure. Switched control panel from auto to manual and took well #2 off line. Went back the following day and reset to auto. Everything seems to be working fine now.

February 21 – Received a UFPO to mark the water line in front of a resident on East Main Street. We located it by using a metal detector and a pick ax to dig up through the frozen ground. Next Jim & I went over to Stop 7 road to take care of a complaint about a customer who needed his water shut off because the valve on the inside of the house was not working and he had to do some plumbing on his house. I went into his basement and repaired the valve instead of digging his yard up and shutting off the curb box. On our way back to the pump house we noticed that water was still leaking on the side yard of the Spaven residence on East Main Street that we had previously shut off. We tried shutting the water down again but it is still leaking by the curb box valve. I contacted Jeff Hanrahan and asked him to dig the valve up and repair or replace it. He was going to put a UFPO in on Monday morning. I contacted Greg the following morning and gave him a heads up on what we were doing.

February 23 – Took monthly bacteria water samples from all 3 water systems to Verona Lab. Also took quarterly TTHM & HAA5 samples from Westmoreland & Tindal Water Districts. These samples were also turned into Verona Lab who in turn sends them to a Syracuse Lab for analyzing.

February 27 – Met Jeff Hanrahan at the Spaven residence on East Main Street to repair the shut off at the curb box. After digging up the shut off we found that one of the ears on the shut off handle corroded and broke off making it impossible to shut the valve on or off. This was replaced with a new one and the hole was backfilled. Once this was completed Jeff dug up the side yard for Mrs. Spaven to repair the leak. Jeff found that the repair job that was done last year was not holding. Jeff repaired the leak properly and then checked for leaks. Once he found it was no longer leaking he backfilled the hole and shut the valve off at the curb box.

 February 28 – Received a phone call from Chad Tooke who is renting the Spaven house, asking if I could turn the water back on now that the leak was fixed. I met him at the house and turned the curb box on. I went inside with him and he still had no water. I told him that he would have to get a hold of someone to dig this water line up and find out why it was not working. He contacted Jeff Hanrahan to make the appropriate repairs later in the week.

The Supervisor asked for the Reading Center report.  Senior Library Clerk Riley McFadden reported that the Reading Center loaned out 1,211 items, registered four (4) new patrons and purchased eight (8) new books for $124.06.

The Attorney for the Town Gregory Mattacola reported that negotiations and contract terms are now taking place between the estate and neighbor of the Route 233 property.  Once the neighbor obtains title, the neighbor can begin cleanup.

He is preparing a response to the Thruway Authority’s recent proposal.  He is working on some final clarifications, amendments to the Zoning which will also include the accessory structure language.
Nuisance Dog Cases- there is one outstanding nuisance doge case currently which is requiring court appearances, working with the dog control officer, etc.  There was also an unlicensed dog case that he appeared on.

A new draft of the Employee Handbook is being worked on.
Time Warner Agreement- Public Hearing set for March 8, 2010, then the vote should take place.

Water District long term Funding- have been assisting Town with clarifying options for long term financing. 

Supervisor Sydoriw thanked for his report and asked for the Town Clerk’s report.  
The Town Clerk reported that the Blood Drive on March 6, 2010 went well.  We collected 37 units, with four (4) double red donors.  The next Blood Drive will be May 1, 2010.

The Office sold one (1) fishing license for $10.00, of which the Town’s share totaled $.55. We sold six (6) new dog licenses and renewed 54 licenses for a total of $373.00.  The Town’s commission on these transactions is $203.40, three death certificates for $30.00, no marriage licenses were issued, one Zoning Ordinance was purchased for $5.00 and one genealogy transcript was researched and issued for $22.50.

The Town Clerk attended a meeting with the Oneida County Planning Department on March 5, 2010 regarding the finalization of an updated Zoning Map for the Town, and has been working with Guy Sassaman of the County Planning Board and Attorney Mattacola to make sure all zoning laws are incorporated into the new map.

Supervisor Sydoriw requested Board comments.

Councilperson Pritchard spoke of the letter received from the Farmland Protection Board concerning the proposed Zoning Ordinance.  He spoke of a public meeting to be held at the Lowell Fire House on March 22, 2010 concerning the closing of the Lowell Fire Station.  He would like to have an overlay for the new zoning map, depicting the State Agricultural Districts.

The Attorney for the Town said that all of the property owners should be noticed of the public hearing concerning the changes in the zoning ordinance, and a ten (10) day notice in the paper should be made.

Councilperson Husted had no comments.

Councilperson Eisnor asked for two (2) copies of the final Comprehensive Plan for new members of the CAT team.

Councilperson Hebbard spoke of SOCCOG’s executive board meeting last Thursday.  The next meeting will be after April 15, 2010.  He has measured lengths of sidewalks that need to be reconstructed.  The proposed plan would include the trail system from the school to the park.  Time: 1.5 years after application.
Supervisor Sydoriw spoke of needing another meeting on the Employee Handbook, and setting a date for the Public Hearing on the amended zoning map.

Supervisor Sydoriw spoke of attending a meeting concerning the Mohawk Valley Water Authority’s talks with the Canal Corporation/Thruway Authority’s Hinckley Reservoir water. A copy of the resolution was distributed to each Board member for review. This will be brought up at the next monthly Board meeting for consideration.
41 A motion to approve the renewal of the franchise agreement with Time Warner Cable was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor.

“NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of the Town of Westmoreland    finds that:

1.
Time Warner has substantially complied with the material terms and conditions of its existing franchise and with applicable law; and

2.
The quality of the Time Warner service, including signal quality, response to customer complaints and billing practices has been in light of community needs; and

3.
Time Warner has the financial, legal and technical ability to provide these services, facilities and equipment as set forth in its proposal attached; and

4.
Time Warner can reasonably meet the future cable-related community needs and interests, taking into account the cost of meeting such needs and interests.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of the Town of Westmoreland hereby renews the cable television franchise of Time Warner in the Town of Westmoreland for fifteen (15) years commencing with the date of approval by the Public Service Commission and expiring fifteen (15) years hence.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of the Town of Westmoreland hereby confirms that this Franchise Renewal Agreement replaces the original franchise last amended on September 23, 2001.
All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.

Supervisor Sydoriw spoke of the Oneida County Association of Town’s meeting to be held on March 16, 2010 at Lake Delta Inn.  The speaker will talk about the New York State Retirement requirements concerning hourly logs and new reporting standards.
42 A motion to allow the Westmoreland Fire District to use the Town’s bulk rate postage permit for their fundraiser letter was advanced by Councilperson Eisnor and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
A request has been made to the Town by Mohawk Valley Titan Semi-Pro football team requesting permission to use the Town Park from April 1, 2010 to September 9, 2010 on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6:30 P.M. until dark.  After discussion the Board declined the request.

Supervisor Sydoriw spoke of the Westmoreland Teacher’s Breakfast at the Firehouse on March 13, 2010 from 8:30 A.M. to 10:30 A.M.

Information for the Spring Newsletter must be given to the Supervisor’s Clerk, Vicki Parent, by April 1, 2010.

43 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to authorize the signing of the Oneida County Roadside Mowing Agreement.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried.

44 A motion to authorize the acceptance of the Road Striping Agreement was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Pritchard.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.

45 A motion to accept and place on file the reports of the Supervisor, Town Clerk and Codes, was advanced by Councilperson Eisnor and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried.
46 Supervisor Sydoriw motioned to accept the minutes of February 8, 2010, as written.  The motion was seconded by Councilperson Pritchard.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

47 A motion to approve and order paid the Highway Fund claims, 34 through 62, which totaled $40,013.93, was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
48 Councilperson Husted advanced a motion to approve and order paid the General Fund vouchers, 70 through 99, which totaled $45,437.94.  The motion was seconded by Councilperson Pritchard.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
49 A motion to approve and order paid the claim of Tindall Corners Consolidated Water District of $5,029.85, and the bills of the Westmoreland Water District which total 21,775.60, was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
Supervisor Sydoriw stated that the next regular meeting would be at 7:00 P.M. on April 12, 2010.  There will be a bid opening at 7:10 P.M. for the one (1) ton 4WD pickup.  He announced a public meeting at the Lowell Fire House at 6:00 P.M., March 22, 2010, concerning the shut down of that department.
Supervisor Sydoriw adjourned the regular meeting for public comment.

Wes Tophoven, president of Pop Warner Football, asked to have Shafer Shed in the Park so that Football could use this for storage of their equipment.  They would have it in the Park from July until November and then would remove it.  The Town’s insurance company does not recommend that sports equipment be stored on public property.  A portable scoreboard for softball will be removed after each use.  A lengthy discussion followed.  A suggestion was made on extending the dugouts for storage.  Would this block viewing from the bleachers? 

Mark Crane, Planning Board Chair, spoke on Mr. Benson’s plans for the diner building.  Mr. Benson right now plans on a sporting bar and walk up burger shop.  Tony’s Pizzeria will start construction when the weather breaks.  A sheet metal distributor will be run from the Nowakowski property.

Supervisor Sydoriw reconvened to the regular meeting.

Discussion continued on the storage for sports equipment.  Lynn Johnson asked for a one stall garage, 20X24 steel building.  Councilperson Pritchard asked if the Justice Court had any plans for their request for security.

50 A motion to adjourn this meeting was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 9:02 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly J. Merriman

Town Clerk

Communications received:

1. American Red Cross- Life Share Program Platinum Level Award for 2009

2. Oneida County Farmland Protection Board- comments concerning clarifying wording                in the Zoning Ordinance.

3. Skenandoa Club’s notice of renewal application to Alcoholic Beverage Control 
4. Hawkins and Hurlbut Sanitation- letter concerning length of service to Town, in answer to FOIL request.

5. Westmoreland Planning Board Minutes of March 1, 2010
Checks received:

1. Westmoreland Fire District



fuel


$        175.48

2. County of Oneida



4th quarter sales tax

$ 247,947.76

3. Westmoreland Justice Court

Justice Bowers, January
$   12,811.00

4. Central Oneida County Ambulance Corps.           fuel


$     1,332.60


5. County of Oneida



      snow removal

$   84,325.00

6. State of New York



children services-library         $     1,434.00

7. Westmoreland Justice Court

Justice Ossont, February
$   10,250.00

8. State of New York



children services-recreation    $     1,597.00

9. Westmoreland Central School

  fuel
 12/30/09-1/29/10     
$     8,784.99     

10. Clark Mills Fire District

                        fuel


$        126.40

11. Westmoreland Justice Court
Justice Ossont-5 outstanding checks
$        270.61

12. EZ Riders Snowmobile Club

            fuel


$        121.28
